
The Illegal Immigration Bill is itself Illegal

In light of the Government’s announcement that they intend to pass legislation that
punishes asylum seekers who arrive here ‘illegally’, it feels necessary to set the
record straight by correcting some of the misinformation that has recently surfaced in
the media and in letters to The Sheffield Star.

Firstly, it is not illegal to cross a border and claim asylum. Indeed, the rights of
people seeking asylum are protected by The Universal Declaration of Human Rights
(Article 14), the 1951 UN Refugee Convention, the European Convention on Human
Rights and our own Human Rights Act. These rights are protected, regardless of
how and why anyone arrives in a country1. The Government is aware they are
breaking international law on human rights, which is why they are attempting to apply
a “rights brake” to circumvent these obligations.

This latest revelation comes on the heels of multiple attempts to stoke anger towards
people seeking asylum, often portraying them to be “bogus” by using terms such as
“invasion” or “economic migrants”. anger towards
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